NPT EAC Meeting Minutes – January 27, 2021

Present: Bill Silverstein, Paul Jacobs, Ken Rose, Leo Stahl, Jane Miluski, Jason DeVries, Ethan Craig, and Dave Grady.
This meeting was held by Zoom.
Mr. Silverstein and Mr. Grady reported that Mr. Sam Flint and Mr. Jon Lichtenstein have resigned from the EAC and thanked them for their contributions. Ms. Miluski, currently an ad-hoc member, said that she would be interested in joining the EAC as a full member. Mr. Grady and Mr. Silverstein will let the Board of Commissioners know of her interest and will seek a change in her status.
The EAC also welcomed Ethan Craig, who is new to Nether Providence and interested in participating for the time being as an ad hoc member.
The minutes of the December 21, 2020 meeting were accepted without change.
Old Business and Open Issues
Mr. Grady noted that the EAC’s updates on recycling and energy reduction in the NPT Newsletter were appreciated. 
The EAC agreed not to pursue a 902 recycling grant at this time because the application deadline is too near (January 29, 2021)the State rescinded the program for 2021. The grant topics did include several relevant items that the EAC is already considering, such as communication with residents on recycling do’s and don’ts. Mr. Grady said that these 902 grants are usually available each year and matching funds from the township may be required to submit a successful application.
EAC Involvement in Other Committees
At the December meeting, the EAC agreed on a short list of local committees and organizations that would be worth participating in or regularly monitoring. Mr. Silverstein said that he has already contacted the Multi-Municipal EAC (MMEAC) and will respond on our behalf. Mr. Rose agreed to participate in the February 15 meeting of the DelCo RF100 and will monitor work on-going at the DelCo Sustainability Commission. The Delaware Valley Regional Planning Commission (DVRPC) and Solarize DelCo were also identified as groups worth monitoring.
Mr. Jacobs said that he had contacted Professor Elizabeth Drake at Swarthmore College and learned that the College has two relevant student intern programs: Green Advisors Sustainability and the President’s Sustainability Program. Mr. Jacobs and Ms. Miluski agreed to meet with Professor Drake to discuss topics of mutual interest.
Ms. Miluski reported that she has contacted Mr. Brian Ward at the Swarthmore EAC and will follow-up.
Addressing the GHG and RF100 Resolutions
After some discussion about the two resolutions on GHG and RF100 already approved by the NPT Commissioners, we agreed to begin filling out the Sierra Club report template for GHG emissions and energy reduction. Mr. Silverstein agreed to resend the template following the meeting. A next step for a future meeting will be to prioritize the GHG reduction initiatives that were previously compiled from the 2010 GHG reports, then estimate the degree of difficulty and costs needed to implement in NPT, for both residential and municipal operations.
Mr. Grady reported that NPT has brought on one part-time staff member and will explore using this extra resource to expand NPT’s outreach to residents through a digital newsletter. The EAC agreed that this could be very helpful based on our previous discussions about how best to inform residents about recycling, renewables, and energy/GHG reduction. In this context, the EAC also discussed the Solarize DelCo information that we had received from the RF100 Consortium.
New Business
Mr. Grady said that he will update the NPT EAC web page to reflect changes in the EAC membership and other meeting information.
Mr. Grady said that he was not aware of any other open grant calls at the moment but will advise when he sees new information.
The next meeting will be held on February 24, 2021 starting at 7:00pm. 
